
May 2, 2025 

The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  
Chairman       Ranking Member  
Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations  
H-305, the Capitol     1036 Longworth HOB  
Washington, D.C. 20515     Washington, D.C. 20515  
 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

I am requesting funding for the Bargersville Country Road 144 Reconstruction Project in 
Fiscal Year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Town of Bargersville 
located at 24 North Main Street, Bargersville, IN 46106. The funding would be used to 
reconstruct the roadway with full depth HMA pavement and widen with HMA on each side of 
the roadway to include 12 ft. travel lanes and 10 ft. shoulders. 

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the existing roadway alignment 
of CR 144 contains multiple deficiencies contributing to vehicular accidents. Additionally, CR 
144 does not meet the current clear zone requirements as defined in the Indiana Design Manual 
and AASHTO Green Book.  

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes described in 7 
U.S. Code section 2250 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 
immediate family.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

Jefferson Shreve 
Member of Congress 


